The Friends of Osterley Park

A Supporters Group for the National Trust

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 25TH MAY 2005 IN THE OLD BREWHOUSE, OSTERLEY PARK

Present:  All members of the Committee, except Paul Lucas, and approximately 55 members.

The Chairman, Ian Conacher, welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
1.1. Apologies had been received from 112 members.

2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

12TH MAY 2004

2.1. The minutes of this meeting had been previously circulated with the March 2005 newsletter.  The last two lines on the first page had not printed, and should have read  “Harold is uncertain whether he will be remaining in the area.  The accounts were formally adopted by the meeting.” The Chairman said that Harold Rogers would now be remaining in the area.

2.2. The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
3.1. This had been circulated in the March 2005 Newsletter.  The Chairman led the meeting through his Report.  He said that the Friends had had an extremely satisfactory year.  Membership numbers were holding, although at present there were a number of people who had not yet renewed, and who would be sent a reminder with the next newsletter.

3.2.
There had been a change of Treasurers at the end of 2003.  A debt of gratitude was owed to Paul Lucas for the way in which he had stepped into the breach and handled the accounts.  

3.3.     The Chairman said that he wished to stress how much support he had

           had last year and in the early months of this year from the committee.

           It had been a difficult time due to the illness of his wife, Audrey.  

4. PRESENTATION OF CERTIFIED ACCOUNTS – YEAR ENDED 31
DECEMBER 2004
4.1. The Treasurer, Paul Lucas, was not in attendance as he had had to

change his holiday arrangements following a family bereavement.  The

accounts showed a healthy situation, with an excess of income over

expenditure of  ₤1,816.49 for the year 2004.  Donations to the National

Trust amounted to ₤1,976.74 and the balance at the end of the year was

₤5,135.73.

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE
5.1. The Chairman advised that all current Committee members were happy to stand for re-election.  Harold Rogers proposed their election and the meeting agreed nem con.

Chairman – 


Ian Conacher

Hon. Treasurer

Paul Lucas

Membership Secretary
John James

Minute Secretary

Patricia James  

Committee Members 
Michelle Cooper, Margaret Friday, 

Joan Mound, John Stacey and Jim Tickle

5.2. The Chairman said that the post of Vice-Chairman was still vacant.

6.
APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY EXAMINER OF THE ACCOUNTS
6.1. This work had been carried out for several years by Harold Rogers and he was reappointed Honorary Examiner.

7.
MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION – ANNUAL REVIEW AS REQUIRED BY THE CONSTITUTION
7.1. The annual subscription had been increased at the last A.G.M. to ₤6 with effect from 1st April 2005.  The increased had helped maintain the balance between subscription income and expenditure on newsletters etc.  We should also consider increasing income by activities such as Osterley Day.

8. ‘100 CLUB – PROGRESS REPORT’
8.1. It was reported that in 2004 the 100 Club had produced ₤865 for the Friends.  A similar amount had gone in prize money during the year.  The 100 Club had started again in April 2005 and the current number participating was 124, as against 139 the previous year.  A draw was made for a total of ₤175 (prizes were ₤100, ₤40, ₤20, ₤10 and ₤5).  

8.2. There would be a charge of ₤9 for those wishing to take part in the next three draws.  The following draw would be at the Autumn Reception.

8.3. A vote of thanks was given to Ron Piper for all the work he put into the 100 Club.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1. Doris Sherwood had organised a walk in Chiswick which would take place on Sunday, 5th June.  Those interested in taking part in walks could normally turn up on the day and pay ₤3.  On this occasion, however, as there would be a visit to a private garden and refreshments would be provided a show of hands was requested to indicate interest.  

9.2. Osterley Day, a major fundraising event for the Friends, would be held on the 10th July.  There would be bric-a-brac, book and tombola stalls and suitable donations were requested.    

9.3. It was reported that Melanie had won for Osterley the regional competition for catering.  She would be going on to the national competition and she was wished every success.
9.4. Jim Tickle reported that some of the trips had not sold as well as in the past.  However, there had had to be a ballot for the trip to Tyntesfield which had taken place I April.  Future trips on which there were spaces were on the 11th July to West Wycombe Park, 15th August to West Green House Garden and 7th September to Greys Court.  There would also be a visit to Audley End on 3rd October, which was sold out, as was the holiday to take place in June.

9.5. Thanks were recorded to Ian Conacher, for leading the Friends so well during the year, so ably supported by Audrey.

